BELL TOWER COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING: MINUTES
Tuesday 27 August 2024 at the New Hope Centre
Attendees
Liz Hobbs (chair)
Jonathan Dart
David Neale
Jake Marin-Hanson
Cristina Marin-Hanson
Sandie Gill
Richard Chandler
Barbara Kendall
Mark Ralph
Apologies: Pat Short
Minutes of last meeting: Minutes of the committee meeting on 30 July 2024 were accepted. It was confirmed that the postal addresses of the houses on the eastern side of the Printworks estate are in Addison Road.
Matters arising: None.
Gardening competition
The prizes have been received and the first prize has been presented. Liz is looking after the plant donated by Nood for the second prize and we are trying to contact the winners.
Reading Festival feedback 
The main point of note this year was the loud bass from the new Chevron stage, which even festival goers were complaining about as it affected their enjoyment of other acts – this is reflected locally where reports of general noise levels have been reasonable but the drums and bass were sometimes very loud. Barbara and Liz had a very brief tour beforehand but were not given the longer tour that is usually offered.
There are still a lot of drop-offs in streets near Caversham Road, and Richfield Avenue was closed Friday lunchtime and at late evenings. Caversham Road was generally quieter than before.
Liz and Barbara will attend a feedback meeting with Festival Republic on 7 October and comments before the meeting are invited.
Other council matters: We are not getting much notice of councillor surgeries. Jake managed to find the relevant web page, and confirmed that the next local surgery is due to be on 14 September, 2.30-4.00pm at New Hope. David will put a poster on the noticeboard.
Future events
Local history walks for Heritage Open Days in September as before – confirmed as 13 and 14 September at 2pm. A good number of registrations so far.
Treasure hunt – confirmed for 21 September outside the Moderation, starting any time between 1.30 and 2.30pm. To be advertised as family-friendly with an optional shorter route.
Christmas lights competition. Sandie agreed to liaise with EP Collier School regarding Christmas time events to make sure we are not duplicating anything and Liz will co-ordinate with Andrii Ledenov at Greyfriars.
Possible quiz in the autumn or early 2025.
The next gardening competition may be in the spring, in which case it would need to be advertised in the December newsletter.
Barbara suggested a Macmillan coffee morning, potentially with New Hope – the date this year (25 September) is rather short notice but we could organise one next year.
Possible events associated with Rail 200 in 2025. Could a tour of the train depot be organised?
Survey of residents
The online survey is ready to use. David will send out an email calling for volunteers. We would prefer to do the survey in September to take advantage of better weather and more light in the evenings.
Finance report: David has renewed the public liability insurance (£96).
Membership report:  No change.
Relations with other local businesses: Nood is planning to set up a bar aimed at a more mature market at the former House of Cards shop in Caversham.
Neighbourhood News
September edition ready to print, waiting for confirmation of Miles & Daughters advert.
AOB
Some tidying-up work observed outside Shurgard.
Liz asked about how we use the noticeboard – David offered to advise.
David hopes to varnish the noticeboard before the end of the summer season, and Jake offered to help.
There was a brief discussion on making the local environment more bee-friendly with activities such as planting wildflowers. To be considered at a later date.
Jonathan mentioned that we should keep in touch with the new River Academy. David offered to send them the newsletter regularly.
Next meeting: Tuesday 24 September 2024, 7.30pm at the New Hope Centre.
